
would be refused and it would not be the case of taking away units from the two 
allocated sites with applications that are likely to undermine the overall strategy being 
refused permission.  

8. Town/Parish Council Communication Survey 
An invitation was received from ERYC to complete a survey in relation to how it 
communicates with local Councils and the Clerk confirmed that he would circulate 
this to members and on feedback he would communicate the Council’s response to 
that Authority.  

Planning 
There were no new applications or decisions for the Council’s consideration. 

9. Treasurer’s report 
The Treasurer sought and received approval for payment of the following accounts:- 
 
W Ainley - production of member name badges - £10.00 
Memorial Institute - hire of hall - £30.00 
B Lee - salary/expenses for three months - £962.50 
 
Any other business 

10. Roos Beck  
Cllr Smales enquired if any flooding had occurred in the area of the beck during the 
recent heavy rainfall and the Chair assured him that there had been no issues reported 
and that on inspection the water flow was satisfactory. 

11. Fly tipping Rostun Road 
Cllr Pearcey referred to items dumped at the location and agreed to forward images to 
the Clerk for onward transmission to ERYC for attention. 

12. Highway issue – Hodgson Lane 
Cllr Dodson referred to long vehicles regularly using the lane and he was advised to 
ascertain whether the vehicles belonged to the same company in order that a request 
could be made to the company to use a more satisfactory route in future.  

Next meeting 
The next meeting to be held in the Memorial Institute on Monday 14th May 2018 
commencing immediately after the Annual General Meeting which will take place at 
the conclusion of the Annual Parish Assembly meeting scheduled to commence at 
7.00pm.  
 

 
 

 



Minutes of the Roos Parish Council meeting held in the 
Memorial Institute, Roos on Monday 9th April 2018   
 
Present: Cllrs D Winter (Chair), W Ainley, J Cracknell, M Devanney, A Dodson, 
L Pearcey, B Smales and K Tyson.  
 
There were no apologies as all members were present. 

1. Consideration of Councillor’s declaration of interests 
There were no changes declared by members to the register of interests. 

2. Minutes of the meeting held on 12th March 2018 
These were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair.  

Matters arising from the minutes 

3. Tunstall Drain re-alignment scheme 
An invitation was received from ERYC to attend a project board meeting on the 27th  
April in Beverley and it was agreed that the Chair together with Cllrs Ainley and 
Tyson attend on behalf of the Council. 
Confirmation was also received from ERYC that the compulsory purchase order for 
land acquisition would not now be proceeding in view of the proposed new 
improvement scheme currently being considered.  

4. Overgrown hedge on local path no. 5 
The Clerk read a message he had sent to Mr Chudley at ERYC thanking him for his 
assistance with the cutting back of the hedgerow and a reply from the Woodland 
Group thanked the Council for its support in ensuring that the initial works to date had 
proved to be successful. 

5. Greenacre Park 
It was reported that Graham Stuart MP and the Director of Planning had become 
involved in trying to ensure that a satisfactory outcome could be achieved for the 
residents of the estate in terms of formal adoption and the Clerk also confirmed that 
ERYC Land Drainage was also now involved in the matter and that ERYC Street 
Lighting had not to date received a request from the developer to repair the street 
lights which were out of commission on the estate. 

6. Local homes for local people 
It was reported that the ERYC workshop scheduled for the 17th March in Aldbrough 
had now been rescheduled for the 28th April at the same venue with the three previous 
delegates committed to attending the event. 

Correspondence 

7. Housing development in Roos 
A reply from ERYC confirmed that the Local Plan identified a figure of 40 dwellings 
over the Plan and that policy s5 confirmed that these numbers were a minimum. As 
such it was unlikely that small scale proposals that are in accordance with the Plan 


